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Annual General Meeting

11th December 2010

Chairman

Allan Davison

Attendees

Gareth Downey, Paul Kirk, David Johnston, Stephen Kennedy, Alan Hunter, Patricia Gibson, Ronnie Kennedy, David Leonard, Jeanette Morton,  Des Lowry, John Patton, William Caughey, Boris Pinto, Bill Clements, Sam Howlett, Jack Strain, Randal McDowell, Allan Davison

Apologies

No apologies were received
Secretary’s Report

Gareth Downey noted increased participation in contests. Also more young people becoming involved, particularly at the Solos & Quartets and in the NIBA Junior Band sections. It had also been a challenging year for Gareth personally and consequently he decided not to stand for re-election as secretary.
Allan Davison encouraged everyone in the forum to support Gareth in his decision and support the new secretary.

Treasurer’s Report

Ken Tweedie presented the Treasurer’s Report. 

Solos & Quartets and Fivemiletown contests raised £1102 profit. Spring Festival made a loss of £475. It was noted that only 21 bands are now affiliated with the BBL. 

Allan Davison thanked the Auditors and also noted that turnover for the year was £6,200 and contest income was £4,714. Due to a discrepancy in opening/closing balances, the Treasurer’s Report was not adopted by the forum. The discrepancy is to be investigated and reported at next meeting. However, surplus for year was approximately £235.


Spring Festival Test Piece

Correspondence was reviewed and a vote was taken on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should be “own choice” or a “set piece”. The vote was 8:1 in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Chairman’s Report
Allan Davison thanked the executive for their efforts throughout the year and in particular, Alan Hunter for his organisation of the Solos & Quartets. He also thanked Gareth Downey for being a stalwart of the BBL for many years and hoped that he would not disappear from the banding scene altogether. Allan also thanked Ken Tweedy for running a tight shop on the accounts. 
The huge success at the Solos & Quartets was noted where there were 241 entries in total, the biggest contest of its kind in the UK! 
A huge vote of thanks also to George & Rodney White for their generous support at the Fivemiletown contest where 14 bands competed. G & R White were keen to sponsor the event again however, they were also keen to see more unaffiliated and lower section bands encouraged to enter the contest.

A vote of thanks also to St Josephs Brass Band and the staff of The Alley Theatre in Strabane for their assistance with the Spring Festival. Strabane Council are endeavouring to hold a larger festival in 2011 focused around the contest. Allan noted that the BBL needed to investigate the reasons for the low number of entries at the contest. 16 bands entered the Spring Festival in 2010 but 27 bands entered the NIBA. 
Unfortunately the Entertainment Contest at Queens University did not get off the ground this year due to lack of entries. It was hoped that the contest would run in 2011.

Allan also mentioned the recent NIBA contest which was a great success and very enjoyable day and offered congratulations to the NIBA for a great event.

UK Brass Band Umbrella Body

Allan Davison provided an update on the progress of the UK-wide Umbrella/Working Group for Brass Bands which is trying to address the general malaise in brass banding. The group was due to present their findings so far at a summit on 29th January 2011 at the Northern College of Music. It was noted that some 39 separate organisations were involved in running brass bands in the UK. The proposal was to setup a UK organisation to offer assistance and guidance to local organisations including professional assistance with Arts Funding etc. One of the group’s findings was that 75% of music education funds were currently being wasted as children leaving school were also stopping playing. It was expected that there would no longer be peripatetic teaching in schools within a few years.
If a new body is formed, then Northern Ireland will be guaranteed a ‘seat at the table’.

At that point, there being no other business, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.

Election of Officers

William Caughey led the election of officers. He thanked the outgoing officers for their efforts over the past year and noted that there were big things ahead. He also noted that there was a bright future ahead due to the number of younger members in bands.
Officers elected as follows: 

President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
Ronnie Ballantine

Joe Jackson

Fred McCrea

John Patton

Ronnie Kennedy

Des Lowry      
Chairman 

Allan Davison
Vice Chairman 
Alan Hunter
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Ken Tweedie      

  

Executive 

Patricia Gibson
Committee

Stephen Kennedy

David Leonard

Jeanette Morton

Jack Strain
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